








I. PURPOSE

This FSSP outlines Facilities Services responsibilities associated with the brick screening wall in front of the GUC Substation (ECU Substation 1) along Ficklen Drive (screening wall) as discussed in attached letter dated May 22, 1997 from Roger G. Jones, Greenville Utilities Commission and referenced in the following excerpt from email dated July 16, 2003 from Roger G. Jones:
“. . .The design and location of the wall were mutually agreed upon by both ECU and GUC.  It's our wall but in our meetings they agreed to accept ‘full maintenance responsibilities’.
The wall was put up as an accommodation to ECU.  My position would still be that no modifications to the wall will made without both ECU's and GUC's mutual approval and agreement.  Additionally the full cost of moving or making any modifications would be borne by others (I would presume the City in this case) . . .”    
II. RESPONSIBILITIES
The screening wall was constructed as an accommodation to ECU.  The design and location of the screening wall were mutually agreed upon by both ECU and GUC. 

ECU assumes full maintenance responsibilities for the screening wall.  

Any modifications to the screening wall will require both ECU's and GUC's mutual prior approval and agreement.  

The Senior Associate Vice Chancellor for Campus Operations serves as the ECU point of contact regarding modifications to the screening wall.  

May 22, 1997

Dr. George W. Harrell

Assistant Vice Chancellor for Facility Services

East Carolina University

1001 E. Fourth Street

Greenville, North Carolina  27858-4353

Subject:  ECU Substation Screening Wall

Dear Dr. Harrell:

As a follow-up to our meeting of last week, the Commission will proceed with plans for the construction of the brick screening wall in front of our substation along Ficklen Street in accordance with the plans previously submitted and reviewed by our staffs.  Eric Sachon will be working directly with Bill Bagnell of your staff on this project.  It is my understanding that a meeting with the selected contractor, Kinston Contracting, Inc., is being scheduled for the week of May 26 to further discuss and refine the construction details of this project.

As was agreed during our meeting, ECU’s contribution to this project, aside from the removal of existing vegetation in front of the substation, will be limited to the deferral of one month’s

generation credit, $11,917.00, from a future power bill in lieu of direct payment. This deferral will occur the month following the completion of the wall by the contractor and approval of the final invoicing for his services by the Commission.  This deferral is not anticipated to occur prior to June 30, 1997.  ECU will assume full maintenance responsibilities for the wall upon completion.

It has been a pleasure working with you and your staff on this project.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact Eric Sachon, 551-1571, or myself, 551-1580.

Yours truly,

Roger G. Jones, P.E.

Director of Electric Systems

cc:
Mr. Malcolm Green, P.E.


Mr. John Ferren


Mr. Eric Sachon


Mr. Bill Bagnell, ECU
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